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Dear St. Sebastian Parish School Families,

On behalf of the faculty and staff, I would like to thank you for your continued patience and flexibility as we continue to plan and adjust during these times. We would like to thank all families who filled out the enrollment form. The breakdown for learning options is below. For hybrid students, days of attendance will be provided when class lists are released.

· In-Person 78.4%

· Virtual 13.5%

· Hybrid 8%
 

In an effort to ensure this school year starts smoothly for each option, and the proper protocols are in place, we have decided to delay the start of school by one week. This was not an easy decision. With the focus on our students and their safety and well-being, it has become apparent that starting on the scheduled date of August 26 would actually be a disservice to our students and that is not how we want to start any year.

THE FIRST DAY OF SCHOOL WILL BE WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 2.

-This will allow additional time for our staff to engage in professional development and training for new technology and for new ways of teaching so that each teacher is as prepared as possible the first day of school.

-This will afford grade bands more time for collaboration regarding adjustments in policies and learning tools.

-This will also ensure all classrooms, common areas, etc. adhere to our COVID-19 reopening plan guidelines.


The first week of school will be HALF DAYS. Additionally, start dates will be staggered by grade band as follows:

Wednesday, September 2

Junior High students AND Grades 1-2-3 students will report to school

Thursday, September 3 and Friday, September 4

Junior High students, Grades 1-2-3 students, AND Grades 4-5-6 students will report to school

All students will be dismissed the first week BEFORE LUNCH at 12:00 Noon.

Aftercare is available upon request during this first week.

Orientation will be available for both kindergarten and preschool students. Families will be scheduled, but if alternate times are needed, please contact the school office. No more than two parents/guardians may attend and no siblings. Kindergarten and the Center for Early Learning will begin on 

Tuesday, September 8.

Kindergarten

Wednesday, September 2

Orientation will occur 8:30-9:30

Thursday, September 3

Orientation will occur 8:30-9:30

Friday, September 4

Orientation will occur 8:30-9:30

Center for Early Learning (Preschool)

Wednesday, September 2

Orientation will occur 8:30-9:30

Thursday, September 3

Orientation will occur 8:30-9:30

Friday, September 4

Orientation will occur 8:30-9:30

These schedule changes will allow groups of students to be introduced into the building and experience class schedules with the new health and safety protocols in place, gradually increasing the student population. This first week of half days will allow the faculty and staff to meet everyday in order to assess and reevaluate our school plan and protocols to ensure their effectiveness. It will also ease parents into the new drop-off and pick-up procedures. We know these procedures are not only new for the students and parents, but the teachers as well. Detailed information regarding drop-off and pick-up will be sent out next week, along with news about our virtual Open House. In addition, all beginning of the year paperwork for the Center for Early Learning students as well as day school students will be sent out next week including the COVID-19 Policy Acknowledgement and Assumption of Risk form.

We were notified by the Transportation Department this week through Akron Public Schools that there will not be any busing for kindergarten and first grade students. They are providing an alternate transportation option for students in second to eighth grade. Please contact the school office for more information as we work to gather more information.

Also a brief video that displays sample classroom layouts for grades 1-8 to show how students will be physically distanced was sent out to all families through Bloomz.

Thank you again for your patience and understanding as we continually adjust our Reopening Plan to provide the safest environment and most effective learning options for our students.

Anthony Rohr
Principal

